
BOARD OF HEALTH 
Meeting Minutes 

November 30, 2010 
Memorial Town Hall 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Bruce Pennino, Mark Johnson, Mary Ricker 
 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Andrea Crete, Board of Health Agent 
     Debra Sciascia, Recording Secretary 

 
 
M. Johnson called the Board of Health Meeting to order at 5:30 PM 
 
Vincent Vignaly from DCR was present to help answer questions regarding the septic plans and presented maps 
for each location / address showing the setbacks to water systems that may be impacted by the installation of the 
proposed septic systems. 
 
REVIEW OF SEPTIC PLANS: 
 

Lot 87 - Malden Street (150/39):  This is a new septic system.  The Board reviewed the plans. 
 
Condition(s): 
1. A Watershed Protection Permit must be filed with DCR. 
2. A sand analysis of the C-33 sand used for the proposed presby system must be submitted to the Board of 

Health. 
 
M. Johnson motioned to approve the plans with the above condition(s) 1 & 2.  B. Pennino seconded.  All in 
favor, APPROVED. 
(Plans are available for viewing at the Holden Board of Health office.) 

 
Causeway Street (111/15):  This is a new septic system.  The Board reviewed the plans. 
 
The Board requested that A.Crete check on the setback distance from the proposed deck to the SAS and 
septic tank. 

 
Condition(s): 

1. The offsets to the property lines to the SAS need to be shown on the plans. 
2. The proof plans show the test holes and perc test locations outside the reserve area.  The locations of 

these tests need to be located inside the reserve area. 
 
M. Johnson motioned to approve with above condition(s) 1 & 2.  B. Pennino seconded.  All in favor, 
APPROVED. 



(Plans are available for viewing at the Holden Board of Health office.) 
 
6-8 High Street:  This is an upgrade of an existing system.  The Board reviewed the plans. 
 
The Board requested that care be taken when installing the septic tank as the distance from the proposed 
tank is less than 10 feet from the existing retaining wall. 
 
Condition(s): 

1. A Watershed Protection Permit needs to be filed with DCR. 
2. The property lines and setback from the SAS need to be shown on the plans. 
3. A letter to the property owner informing them of the outlet tee filter in the septic tank and the routine 

maintenance of it needs to be sent and a copy sent to the Board of Health. 
 

M. Johnson motioned to approve with the above condition(s) 1 - 3.  B. Pennino seconded.  All in favor, 
APPROVED. 
(Plans are available for viewing at the Holden Board of Health office.) 

 
MEETING MINUTES 
 

September 28, 2010:  M. Johnson motioned to approve.  M. Ricker seconded.  All in favor, APPROVED. 
 
October 26, 2010:  M. Johnson motioned to approve.  B. Pennino seconded.  M. Ricker abstained from the 
vote.  Vote 2-0, APPROVED. 

 
NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, December 28, 2010 at 5:00pm. 
 
M. Johnson motioned to adjourn the Board of Health meeting.  B. Pennino seconded.  All in favor. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:30PM 
 
 
 
 
November 30, 2010 minutes approved: March 15, 2011  
 

          
Debra A. Sciascia, Recording Secretary 


